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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778

President : M. L. Setiya
General Secretary : T. K. Chakraborty




Cir No : 01/2018                                                                             Date : 12th January 2018      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Chairman GIPSA, New India , Oriental, United India and National Insurance.

We reproduce below our letter dated 12th January 2018 addressed to Chairman, GIPSA, New India Assurance, Oriental Insurance, United India Insurance and National Insurance.

With greetings.






                                                             Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                      General Secretary
                                                                                     Date : 12th January 2018
To,                                                                                                                               

The Chairman / Chief Executive,

GIPSA,

NEW DELHI

Dear Sir,

Renewal of Group MediClaim Policy -- 2018-19 -- Request for Consideration of Improvements.

The GMC Policy covering the Employees and Retirees of PSGI Companies is due for annual renewal on 1-4-2018.   You are aware, in the recent years there is a massive increase in the Medicare expenses, both Hospitalization and Domiciliary, resulting in heavy burden on the Retirees.  We have been representing for improvements in the scheme to cope with the need of retirees in the prevalent market conditions.

We place the following representation for the consideration of GIPSA/Member companies.  

1. The eligible Sum Insured for the purpose of providing subsidy should be substantially increased with a minimum increase of 100% (presently the limit is fixed at Rs.3 / Rs.4 / Rs.6 lakhs). Very recently, LIC has increased these limits to Rs.5 / Rs.6 / Rs.10 lakhs vide their Circular dated 26-12-2017.

2. It should be free cover at least upto the increased eligible Sum Insured.  i.e the existing provision of 75% subsidy should be increased to 100% subsidy upto Eligible SI.

The retired employees served the companies faithfully during their entire service. Since companies are in the business of providing Health Cover, as a welfare measure, this is the least benefit that the companies can provide to retirees.

3. Monthly  Cash Medical Allowance for domiciliary treatment. 

4. Expenses Relating to Diagnostic Tests without Hospitalisation:

The Following Diagnostic Tests without hospitalisation may be covered:
MRI charges, CT Scan Charges, Sonography, Biopsy, TMT, Echo Test, Gastroscopy, Colonoscopy, EEG, EMG, HMT, PAP, Smear Test, PSA, Mammography, PET Scanning etc.

These Tests without hospitalisation are covered for LIC Employees / Retirees in the GMC Policy issued by New India Assurance Co. Ltd.   By treating these tests outside Hospitalisation, the unnecessary Hospitalisation expenses will be reduced to a considerable extent.

5. Automatic Renewal of Policy: It is a concern that the Retirees are going out of their Place of Residence to other places to be with their Children.  In such circumstances, the renewal of Policy is missed and the insurance cover gets lapsed. To avoid this situation, a request is made to work out a mechanism for automatic renewal and collection of monthly premium from Pensions as is being done in LIC.  The representation for long tenure policy with concessional premium rates also need to be considered.

6. Issuance of ID Cards: Medi Cards should be issued on time with Company Logo.
7. Grievance Portal for Retirees: There should be a Portal for posting the grievances of Retirees.  A Nodal Officer at RO and HO level to look after the grievances of Retirees is urgent need of the hour.

We request you to consider our representation positively, keeping in view of the health of the Retirees and their families, who worked for three to four decades in the service of the PSGI Companies.

Thanking you.




    


            Yours Sincerely,
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         (T.K. CHAKRABORTY) 
                                                                                                 General Secretary

